# **"OHS Resources to Share**

July – September 2017

Useful Electronic Newsletters
Major Articles and Reports
Cal/OSHA Enforcement Issues
Trump Administration
Injuries, Illnesses and Workers Comp
Fed OSHA News and Resources
OHS Profession
OHS Research Reports
Global Supply Chain Issues

#### **Useful Electronic Newsletters**

"Confined Space; A newsletter of workplace safety and labor issues," Jordan Barab: <a href="http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/">http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/</a>

Economic Policy Institute – "Perkins Project in Workers' Rights and Wages Policy Watch" <a href="http://www.epi.org/research/perkins-project/">http://www.epi.org/research/perkins-project/</a>

The Pump Handle: http://scienceblogs.com/thepumphandle/

#### NIOSH publications:

"eNews": http://www.cdc.gov/niosh/enews/default.html

"Research Rounds": http://www.cdc.gov/niosh/research-rounds/

"Science Blog": https://blogs.cdc.gov/niosh-science-blog/

Federal OSHA, "Quick Takes":

https://www.osha.gov/as/opa/quicktakes/subscribe.html

Canadian Centre for Occupational Health and Safety, "Health and Safety Report": http://ccohs.ca/newsletters/

European Union OSHA "OSHmail":

https://osha.europa.eu/en/oshmail-newsletter

CPWR – Center for Construction Research and Training, "CPWR Update": http://www.cpwr.com/publications/cpwr-updates

NYCOSH "Newsline" newsletter: http://nycosh.org

"Workers Comp Zone" newsletter by Julius Young at Boxer Law: http://www.workerscompzone.com

#### **UK Publications:**

Trade Union Congress "Risks" health and safety newsletter:

https://www.tuc.org.uk/workplace-issues/health-and-safety/risks-newsletter

"Hazards" magazine: <a href="http://www.hazards.org/index.htm">http://www.hazards.org/index.htm</a>
Work Cancer Hazards blog: <a href="http://www.cancerhazards.org">http://www.cancerhazards.org</a>

# **Major Articles and Reports**

"Updated OSHA agenda reflects Trump administration's focus on de-regulation," Safety + Health magazine, July 26, 2017:

 $\underline{http://www.safetyandhealthmagazine.com/articles/15985-updated-agenda-reflects-trump-administration-focus-on-de-regulation}$ 

"Secrecy and suspicion surround Trump's Deregulation teams," Danielle Ivory and Robert Faturechi, New York Times, August 7, 2017: https://nyti.ms/2uz7Eoq

"Trump hands US policy writing to shadowy groups of business execs," Anita Kumar, McClatchy newspapers, August 7, 2017:

http://www.mcclatchydc.com/news/politics-government/white-house/article165742592.html?wpmm=1&wpisrc=nl daily202

"Working Conditions in the United States; Results of the 2015 American Working Conditions Survey," RAND Corporation, 2017: https://www.rand.org/pubs/research\_reports/RR2014.html

"Belton trench death shows need for workplace safety rules," Editorial, Kansas City Star, August 22, 2017:

http://www.kansascity.com/opinion/editorials/article168696072.html

"Chemical Breakdown," continuing series from the Houston Chronicle on chemical plants, regulations and government action/inaction, http://www.houstonchronicle.com/local/texas/chemical-breakdown/

"New yearbook highlights worker health and safety research from the last year," Celeste Monforton, The Pump Handle, September 7, 2017:

http://scienceblogs.com/thepumphandle/2017/09/07/new-yearbook-highlights-worker-health-and-safety-research-from-the-last-year/ and

https://www.scribd.com/document/357864830/The-Year-in-US-OHS-Yearbook-2017

#### **Cal/OSHA Enforcement Issues**

"Fighting for a Sanctuary Workplace; Unions mobilize to protect undocumented workers," David Bacon, Truthout, June 24, 2017:

http://mailchi.mp/igc/new-book-extraordinary-portraits-of-farmworkers-their-families-and-communities-146857?e=41fbc82caf

"Valley Fever awareness month: Outdoor workers at risk," Occupational Health Branch, California Department of Public Health, July 2017: http://mailchi.mp/cdph/valley-fever-awareness-1319905?e=9f2b895694

"Cal/OSHA and Chevron reach settlement of citations appeal following the August 2012 Richmond refinery fire," Department of Industrial Relations, July 24, 2017: https://www.dir.ca.gov/DIRNews/2017/2017-62.pdf

"Guest worker visas a complex cur for vineyard labor shortage," Esther Mobly, San Francisco Chronicle, July 28, 2017:

http://www.sfchronicle.com/wine/article/Guest-worker-visas-a-complex-cure-for-vineyard-11561317.php

"Telsa factory workers pushing for a union just sent a list of demands to the company's board," Danielle Muoio, Business Insider, August 1, 2017:

https://www.businessinsider.com.au/tesla-union-fremont-board-demands-2017-7?r=US&IR=T

Copy of the letter sent to the Telsa Board:

http://www.fairfutureattesla.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/32/2017/07/Tesla-Board-Members-Open-Letter.pdf

"Why unions and organic farming are good for the aging farmworkers of Coachella Valley, and could help save the Salton Sea," David Bacon, Capital & Main, August 2, 2017:

http://mailchi.mp/igc/new-book-extraordinary-portraits-of-farmworkers-their-families-and-communities-146977?e=41fbc82caf

"Foreign farmworkers in Canada fear deportation if they complain," Dan Levin, New York Times, August 13, 2017:

 $\frac{https://www.nytimes.com/2017/08/13/world/canada/canada-migrants-temporary-farmworkers-program.html}{}$ 

"Tesla workers and the Model 3: To hell and back again," Louis Hagen, San Jose Mercury-News, August 12, 2017:

http://www.mercurynews.com/2017/08/12/tesla-workers-and-the-model-3-to-hell-and-back-again/

"Could Torrance refinery keep toxic leak from homes? No proof yet, AQMD says," Sharon McNary, Southern California Public Radio, August 22, 2017:

http://www.scpr.org/news/2017/08/22/74922/could-torrance-refinery-keep-toxic-leak-from-homes/

"Hard as nails: Battling toxic chemicals and low wages in California's salons," Bobbi Murray, Capital & Main, August 29, 2017:

https://capitalandmain.com/hard-as-nails-battling-toxic-chemicals-and-low-wages-in-californias-salons-0829

"Tesla workers allege sloppy chemical training at Fremont plant," David R Baker, San Francisco Chronicle, August 31, 2017:

http://www.sfchronicle.com/business/article/Tesla-workers-allege-sloppy-chemical-training-at-12165379.php

"BLS: Heat exposure killed 37 workers in 2015," Safety + Health magazine, September 6, 2017:

http://www.safetyandhealthmagazine.com/articles/print/16111-bls-heat-exposure-killed-37-workers-in-2015

"OHA Alliance: Protecting workers or protecting the chemical industry [in California]," Jordan Barab, Confined Space, September 15, 2017:

http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/09/15/osha-protecting-chemical-industry/

# **Trump Administration**

"White House boasts of its savings in regulatory rollback," Steve Eder, New York Times, July 19, 2017:

https://www.nytimes.com/2017/07/19/business/white-house-boasts-of-its-savings-in-regulatory-rollback.html

"A dangerous idea: Eliminating the Chemical Safety Board," Steve Early, New York Times, July 24, 2017:

 $\frac{https://www.nytimes.com/2017/07/24/opinion/a-dangerous-idea-eliminating-the-chemical-safety-board.html?ref=opinion}{}$ 

"Six months into the Trump Administration: Science and public health under siege," Kathleen Rest, Union of Concerned Scientists, July 24, 2017:

http://blog.ucsusa.org/kathleen-rest/six-months-into-the-trump-administration-science-and-public-health-under-siege

"Trump loyalist mixes business and access at 'Advisory' firm," Nicholas Confessore and Kenneth P. Vogel, New York Times, August 1, 2017: https://nyti.ms/2hlv0wm

"Protecting what really makes America great," Kathleen Rest and David Michaels, InsideSources, August 9, 2017:

http://www.insidesources.com/protecting-really-makes-america-great/?platform=hootsuite

"They got hurt at work – Then they got deported," Michael Grabell and Howard Berkes, NPR News Investigations, August 16, 20-17: http://www.npr.org/2017/08/16/543650270/they-got-hurt-at-work-then-they-got-deported

"Trump administration's de-regulatory agenda: "Watching the American safety net unravel before our eyes," Liz Borkowski, The Pump Handle, August 7, 2017: http://bit.ly/2vuTsPd

"As mining deaths rise, MSHA gets Acting Head – with no mine safety experience," Jordan Barab, Confined Space, August 23, 2017: http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/08/23/msha-gets-acting-head/

"Harvey: What will OSHA do?" Jordan Barab, Confined Space, August 30, 2017: http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/08/30/harvey-what-will-osha-do/

"The chemical plant explosion in Texas is not an accident. It's the result of specific choices. The perils of deregulation," Charles P. Pierce, Esquire, August 31, 2017: <a href="http://www.esquire.com/news-politics/politics/news/a57290/texas-deregulation-harvey-chemical-plants/?src=social-email">http://www.esquire.com/news-politics/politics/news/a57290/texas-deregulation-harvey-chemical-plants/?src=social-email</a>

"Harvey Update: Flooded chemical plant explodes; Trump policies increase future risk," Jordan Barab, Confined Space, September 1, 2017: <a href="http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/09/01/flooded-chemical-plant-explodes/">http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/09/01/flooded-chemical-plant-explodes/</a>

"Government ill-equipped to monitor industrial plants damaged by Hurricane Harvey," Mark Collette and Matt Dempsey, Houston Chronicle, September 6, 2017: <a href="http://www.houstonchronicle.com/news/houston-texas/houston/article/Government-ill-equipped-to-monitor-industrial-12178805.php?cmpid=twitter-premium">http://www.houstonchronicle.com/news/houston-texas/houston/article/Government-ill-equipped-to-monitor-industrial-12178805.php?cmpid=twitter-premium</a>

"In scathing lawsuit, first responders describe vomiting, gasping at Texas chemical plant fire," Steve Mufson and Brady Dennis, Washington Post, September 7, 2017 <a href="https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/energy-environment/wp/2017/09/07/in-scathing-lawsuit-first-responders-describe-vomiting-gasping-at-texas-chemical-plant-fire/?utm\_term=.3f0f9372259d</a>

### **Injuries, Illnesses and Workers Comp**

"Fraser Shipyards: Playing 'catch-up' kills workers," Jordan Barab, Confined Space, July 27, 2017:

http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/07/27/1665/

"Workplace accident death rate higher for older workers," Maria Ines Zamundio and Michelle Minkoff, Associated Press, August 2, 2017:

http://www.seattletimes.com/business/older-people-dying-on-job-at-higher-rate-than-all-workers/

"In sweltering South, climate change is now a workplace hazard," New York Times, August 3, 2017:

https://www.nytimes.com/2017/08/03/us/politics/climate-change-trump-working-poor-activists.html?emc=eta1

"WCIRB releases 2017 State of the System report," Julius Young, WorkersCompZone, August 17, 2017:

http://www.workerscompzone.com/2017/08/17/wcirb-releases-2017-state-of-the-system-report/

"Solution to workplace injury of immigrant workers: Deportation," Jordan Barab, Confined Space, August 17, 2017:

http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/08/17/1761/

"To be? No, not to be," [\$120 Million Fund underutilized for injured workers], Julius Young, WorkersCompZone, August 24, 2017: http://www.workerscompzone.com/2017/08/24/to-be-no-not-to-be/

"Undercover: Working and dying as a temporary employee," Jordan Barab, Confined Space, September 14, 2017:

http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/09/14/working-dying-temporary-employee/

### **Fed OSHA News and Resources**

"Practioner Insights: Taking a carrot or stick approach to worker safety," Jordan Barab, BNA Occupational Safety and Health Reporter, July 2017: <a href="http://src.bna.com/q4e">http://src.bna.com/q4e</a>

"Lawmakers call on Acosta to address Latino workplace deaths," Jennifer Gollan, Reveal – Center for Investigative Reporting, July 23, 2017:

 $\underline{https://www.revealnews.org/blog/lawmakers-call-on-acosta-to-address-latino-workplace-\underline{deaths/}}$ 

"OSHA launches webpage on HAZWOPER," Safety + Health magazine, July 25, 2017: <a href="http://www.safetyandhealthmagazine.com/articles/15981-osha-launches-webpage-on-hazwoper">http://www.safetyandhealthmagazine.com/articles/15981-osha-launches-webpage-on-hazwoper</a>

"Updated OSHA agenda reflects Trump administration's focus on de-regulation," Safety + Health, July 26, 2017:

http://www.safetyandhealthmagazine.com/articles/15985-updated-agenda-reflects-trump-administration-focus-on-de-regulation

"OSHA issues largest workplace violence citation in its history. Good indication for the future?" Jordan Barab, Confined Space, August 22, 2017: <a href="http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/08/22/workplace-violence-citation/">http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/08/22/workplace-violence-citation/</a>

"OSHA reduce reports of workplace fatalities," Alexandra Berzon, Wall Street Journal, August 27, 2017:

http://www.cetusnews.com/news/OSHA-Reduces-Reports-of-Workplace-Fatalities.HJIk1nueF-.html

"Crisis is over at Texas plant, but chemical safety flaws remain," Clifford Krauss, Hiroko Tabuchi and Henry Fountain, New York Times, September 6, 2017: https://www.nytimes.com/2017/09/05/us/harvey-arkema-crosby-chemicals.html

"New York Times: Arkema incident 'raised doubts' about chemical industry's preparedness," Jordan Barab, Confined Space, September 6, 2017: http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/09/06/arkema-incident-raised-doubts/

## **OHS Profession**

"Monsanto emails raise issue of influencing research on Roundup weed killer," Danny Hakim, New York Times, August 1, 2017: https://www.nytimes.com/2017/08/01/business/monsantos-sway-over-research-is-seen-in-disclosed-emails.html

"Just released docs show Monsanto 'executives colluding with corrupted EPA officials to manipulate scientific data," Carrey Gillam, Nation of Change, August 2, 2017: <a href="https://www.nationofchange.org/2017/08/02/just-released-docs-show-monsanto-executives-colluding-corrupted-epa-officials-manipulate-scientific-data/">https://www.nationofchange.org/2017/08/02/just-released-docs-show-monsanto-executives-colluding-corrupted-epa-officials-manipulate-scientific-data/</a>

"Dourson's go-to journal for publishing his industry-funded papers is, well, also industry-funded," Richard Denison, Environmental Defense Fund blog, August 9,2017: <a href="http://blogs.edf.org/health/2017/08/09/doursons-go-to-journal-for-publishing-his-industry-funded-papers-is-well-also-industry-funded/?utm\_source=email-direct&utm\_campaign=expert\_health\_upd\_hlth&utm\_medium=email&utm\_id=1502306347</a>

"Chickens, hurricanes and OSHA penalties: Media interest in workplace safety," Jordan Barab, Confined Space, September 13, 2017: <a href="http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/09/13/chickens-hurricanes-osha-penalties-media/">http://jordanbarab.com/confinedspace/2017/09/13/chickens-hurricanes-osha-penalties-media/</a>

### **OHS Research Reports**

"Researchers examine link between safety climate and nurses' exposure to chemotherapy drugs," Safety + Health magazine, August 2, 2017:

http://www.safetyandhealthmagazine.com/articles/16000-researchers-examine-link-between-safety-climate-and-nurses-exposure-to-chemotherapy-drugs

"Fragrances and Work-Related Asthma," Occupational Health Branch, California Department of Public Heath, August 2017:

http://mailchi.mp/cdph/fragrances-asthma-082017?e=9f2b895694

"NIOSH releases skin-hazard profiles on nine chemicals," Safety + Health magazine, August 30, 2017:

http://www.safetyandhealthmagazine.com/articles/print/16105-niosh-releases-skin-hazard-profiles-on-nine-chemicals

"EMS workers face higher occupational injury rates, NIOSH says," Safety + Health magazine, September 13, 2017:

 $\underline{http://www.safetyandhealthmagazine.com/articles/print/16133-ems-workers-face-higher-occupational-injury-rates-niosh-says}$ 

"Study: 4,500 deaths a year from high Europe diesel emissions," Associated Press/Washington Post, September 18, 2017:

https://www.washingtonpost.com/business/technology/study-4500-deaths-a-year-from-high-europe-diesel-emissions/2017/09/18/3b5b7ba6-9c3a-11e7-b2a7-bc70b6f98089 story.html?utm term=.9acac1780606

# **Global Supply Chain Issues**

"Expert roundtable on elements of a possible binding international instrument on business and human rights," University of Notre Dame London Gateway, Summary Report on May 2017 conference, July 11, 2017:

https://www.business-

<u>humanrights.org/sites/default/files/documents/May%2016%202017%20rtable%20sum%20rep%20final.pdf</u>

"Who will clean up Silicon Valley's E-wasteland?" Julianne Tveten, Capital & Main and Fast Company, July 24, 2017:

https://capitalandmain.com/who-will-clean-up-silicon-valleys-electronic-wasteland-0724

"Are your jeans ethical?" Jessica Goodheart, Capital & Main and Fast Company, July 27, 2017:

https://capitalandmain.com/are-your-jeans-ethical-0727

"China-like wages now part of U.S. employment boom," Kenneth Rapoza, Forbes.com, August 4, 2017:

https://www.forbes.com/sites/kenrapoza/2017/08/04/china-like-wages-now-part-of-u-semployment-boom/#5a32542d128a

"Modern slavery risk rising in European supply chains," Leonie Barrie, Just-Style, August 10, 2017:

https://www.just-style.com/analysis/modern-slavery-risk-rising-in-european-supply-chains id131407.aspx

"S Korean court says worker's rare disease linked to Samsung," Associated Press, August 30, 2017:

https://www.nytimes.com/aponline/2017/08/30/world/asia/ap-as-skorea-samsung-sick-workers.html?mcubz=3

"Georgetown, Nike reach pact on worker conditions," Sarah Larimer, Washington Post, August 30, 2017:

https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/grade-point/wp/2017/08/30/georgetown-nike-reach-pact-on-worker-conditions/?utm term=.7d045e4ce053

"New global accord defines role, skills of OSH professionals," Industrial Safety & Hygiene News, September 6, 2017:

http://www.ishn.com/articles/107122-new-global-accord-defines-role-skills-of-osh-professionals

"Removing barriers to Justice; How a treaty on business and human rights could improve access to remedy for victims," Daniel Blackburn, ICTUR, on behalf of eight NGOs in Europe, August 2017:

https://www.business-

humanrights.org/sites/default/files/documents/Removing%20barriers%20web.pdf

"University in China apologizes after students forced to do internships at Foxconn," Zhuang Pinghui, South China Morning Post, July 21, 2017:

http://www.scmp.com/print/news/china/society/article/2103529/university-china-apologises-after-students-forced-do-internships

"Five years since Ali Enterprises fire disaster, factories in Pakistan continue to be unsafe," Clean Clothes Campaign, September 11, 2017:

https://cleanclothes.org/news/2017/09/11/five-years-since-ali-enterprises-fire-disaster-factories-in-pakistan-continue-to-be-unsafe?amp%3Bqid=78122

"Creating a paradigm shift: Legal strategies to improve access to remedy for corporate human rights abuse," Amnesty International, September 4, 2017: https://www.amnesty.org/en/documents/pol30/7037/2017/en/?amp%3Bqid=78122

"Is Foxconn a fantasy? The high cost of bringing manufacturing jobs to Wisconsin," Sarah Newell," Opendemocracy.net, August 7, 2017:

https://www.opendemocracy.net/beyondslavery/sarah-newell/is-foxconn-fantasy-high-cost-of-bringing-manufacturing-jobs-to-wisconsin

"Factory workers still toiling away in deathtraps," The News (Karachi, Pakistan), September 11, 2017:

 $\underline{https://www.thenews.com.pk/print/229003-Factory-workers-still-toiling-away-indeathtraps}$ 

Compiled by Garrett Brown September 18, 2017